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With regards to the main modifications to the site requirements and development guidelines text, our 

client supports that deletion of the reference to focusing delivery of taller buildings to the southern 

part of the site. This introduces much needed flexibility for future proposals, and allows for height and 

massing to respond instead to site specific matters such as townscape and amenity impacts. The 

addition of text requiring proposals for tall buildings to be assessed against the requirements of  Policy 

CDH04 is acknowledged. 

Overall, whilst our client is encouraged by a number of the proposed amendments to Site Allocation 

61 which allow for a greater degree of flexibility for future proposals on the Site, we are concerned 

that the proposed reduction to the indicative residential capacity is not reflective of LBB’s wider 

ambitions to maximise the delivery of new homes in the borough, particularly on suitably located 

brownfield sites. We therefore respectfully request that the previous figure of 281 homes is 

reinstated. 

 

We trust our comments will be acknowledged in progressing the draft Local Plan, and we would 

welcome the opportunity to further engage in the plan making process in the future. Should you have 

any queries please contact David Shiels or Eleanor Hulm of this office. 

 

Yours faithfully 

DP9 Ltd 

 

 

 

 

 




